
OFFICIAL NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 
You are hereby notified that the Carson City Planning Commission will conduct a public 
hearing on Wednesday, April 24, 2019, regarding the items noted below.  The meeting will 
commence at 5:00 p.m.  The meeting will be held in the Carson City Community Center, 
Sierra Room, 851 East William Street, Carson City, Nevada.   
 
AB-18-157 For Possible Action: Discussion and possible action regarding a request for an 
Abandonment of a Public Right-of-Way of specifically four areas: the Easterly 3.0 feet of 
Voltaire Street at the area north of West Willow Street and south of West Overland Street; the 
Southerly 8.0 feet of West Overland Street between Voltaire Street and Cochise Street; the 
Westerly 3.0 feet of Cochise Street at the area north of West Willow Street and West Overland 
Street; and all of the 63 feet wide right-of-way of West Willow Street between Voltaire Street 
and Cochise Street being 44,187 square feet, more or less, adjacent to properties located at 4539 
Voltaire Street, 4580 Cochise Street, 4530 Cochise Street, 449 West Willow Street, and West 
Willow Street at Cochise Street, APNs 009-265-01, 009-265-02, 009-265-03, 009-267-06 and 
009-267-07.  (Kathe Green kgreen@carson.org) 
 
Summary:  The applicant is seeking to abandon four sections of right-of-way.  If approved, three 
roadway areas would be narrowed and one would be abandoned completely.  Voltaire Street 
would become 60 feet wide north of the existing West Willow Street to West Overland Street, 
West Overland Street would become 50 feet wide between Voltaire Street and Cochise Street, 
Cochise Street would become 60 feet wide north of West Willow Street and West Overland Street, 
and West Willow Street would be abandoned entirely between Voltaire Street and Cochise Street. 
Per CCMC 17.15, the Planning Commission makes a recommendation to the Board of 
Supervisors regarding requests for right-of-way abandonment.  The Board of Supervisors is 
authorized to abandon the right-of-way. 
 
SUP-17-084-1 For Possible Action: Discussion and possible action regarding a request to 
modify an existing Special Use Permit (SUP-17-084) to allow for the expansion of the existing 
daycare facility located at 2321 North Carson Street, APN 002-061-34.(Heather Ferris, 
hferris@carson.org)  
 
Summary: The applicant is seeking to expand the existing daycare facility increasing the total 
square footage from approximately 3,681 square feet to 4,981 square feet and increasing the 
maximum number of children from 69 to 89. 
 
SUP-19-030 For Possible Action:  Discussion and possible action regarding a Special Use 
Permit to continue the use of an existing off-premise (billboard) sign located in General 
Commercial (GC) zoning at 2794 Highway 50 East, APN 008-161-07. (Kathe Green 
kgreen@carson.org)  
 
Summary:  Special Use Permits for billboards are valid for five years. To retain the sign, the 
applicant must request a Special Use Permit. The applicant is requesting to continue the existing 
billboard in the present location. No changes are proposed for the billboard.    


